
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS24492
The purpose of this legislation is to provide primary care access and care coordination to Idahoans
with incomes under 100 percent of the federal poverty level and who are not eligible for Medicaid,
the Affordable Care Act's Advanced Payment of Tax Credit, or an employer-sponsored or other
government-subsidized healthcare plan. This population has historically sought occasional care
through hospital emergency rooms, clinics providing low-cost or free care, or not sought care at
all until they are seriously ill. That has resulted in high costs to the State due to increased demand
on county indigent and State catastrophic health programs. The legislation would improve the
quality of healthcare in Idaho by providing the "Gap" population with regular preventive primary
care and care management for chronic conditions. It requires citizens to contribute financially for
their clinical services and encourages citizens to take personal responsibility for their own health.
The legislation includes a five-year sunset clause, enabling time-certain evaluation of the program's
effectiveness.

FISCAL NOTE
State Costs

Fiscal Year 2017: $19.3M

Fiscal Years 2018 - 2021: $30M annually

Contact:
Dick Armstrong, Department of Health & Welfare
(208) 334-5502
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